                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 18TH MAY  2015. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Davison, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards, Rouse and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                                                                            MINUTES
63/15    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              Councillor Bevan.
64/15    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None         
65/15    ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
              On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Richards it was –
              RESOLVED: That Councillor Davison be elected Chairman for the ensuing year.

66/15    ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN

              On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Rouse it was –

              RESOLVED: That Councillor Richards be elected Vice Chairman for the ensuing year.

67/15    ELECTION OF REPRESENTATIVES

              RESOLVED: That the following representatives be elected –

                                      NPS & CA      Councillor Bevan.

                                      Pathways        Councillor Harris

                                      IWALC           Councillor Davison (Deputy Councillor Llewellyn)

68/15    MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 20TH APRIL 2015.
              On the proposition of Councillor Vincent seconded by Councillor Rouse it was –
              RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 20th April be approved.

69/15    TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
              On the proposition of Councillor Rouse, seconded by Llewellyn it was –
              RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for April.
                                      (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2249 to 2257.

              Having regard to accumulated financial reserves the Clerk was asked to investigate investment options.

70/15    ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
              Councillor Richards had reported to the Annual Parish Meeting prior to the commencement of the 

              Parish Council meeting.

71/15    PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS

              Councillor Earley reported there had been two instances of vehicle damage, one violent incident and one  

              burglary. He also reported that some incidents were not showing on the database.
              Councillor Llewellyn reminded Councillors of their need to complete their Register of Interests on the 

              Parish Council website.

              Councillor Harris reported that the bench  on the cycleway was being well used 

              Councillor Rouse reported a letter of thanks from the Church in respect of the donated bench which had 

              now been  located in the churchyard.

              Councillor Vincent reported that three twinning associates would be visiting in July, and this may use up 

              some of the funds held on behalf of the Twinning Association.

              Councillor Richards reported on the spread of ‘waste’ encroaching onto Robin Hill and that the attempt to
              achieve a  reduced speed limit on the Downs Road  during the period of works to the main road at Arreton 

              had been unsuccessful. He also anticipated that the Arreton roadworks would finish ahead of schedule.

              Councillor Davison asked the Clerk to follow up the cleaning of the War Memorial by Wight 
              Stonemasonry and request a contribution from NPS&CA towards the cost. She also reported that the privet 
              at the Bier Hut needed attention as did the sycamores outside at the side of the War Memorial. The speed 
             sign at  Langbridge was again obstructed and the Clerk was asked to contact Bartletts seeking their 
             assistance with  keeping the  sign visible to traffic. The Clerk had received a phone message from IW 
             Council saying they  would examine the state of Poplar Cottage but no further communication had been 
             received, the Chairman  asked that a response to the Parish Councils concern regarding the building be 
             requested from IW Council.
             RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and the Parish Clerk act on the reports content.
72/15    CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING

              The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence.
              RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted.
73/15     PLANNING APPLICATIONS

               The following applications were considered –
               TCP/32244: Land at Alverstone Farm, Main Road, Alverstone. Retention of agricultural workers 

                                     mobile home. 

                TCP/32256: Ruskin, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath. Demolition of conservatory, single storey extension 
                                      to form en suite bedroom, enlarged kitchen with utility room.

               RESOLVED: That no objections be made to the applications and that the Council express its support of 

                                        TCP/32256.
74/15    PLANNING DECISIONS

              The following planning decisions had been circulated -
              1.TCP/32203: 38 Forest Way, Winford. Proposed single storey extension to rear to provide living 
                  accommodation. Approved

              2.TCP/ 26759/C: By the Mill, Main Road, Alverstone. Propoosed conservatory. Approved

              3.TCP/32209: 1 The Bower, Queen Bower. Demolition of single storey side extension forming utility   

                 room proposed single storey extension on rear elevation and extension on side elevation to provide 
                 additional living accommodation two dormer windows on front elevation and enlarge dormer window on 
                rear elevation. Approved

               4.TCP/26276/C: The Barn, Batchelors Farm, Canteen Road, Whiteley Bank. Proposed double 
                  garage.Approved

               RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.
74/15      CLOSURE OF MAIN ROAD, ARRETON

                The works had increased volumes of traffic through the village, which was increasingly hazardous. There 

                was concern from the  public regarding the situation in Ventnor Road, in particular the placement of 

                 cones and car parking. Local business had suffered at the road closure despite the endeavours of Island 

                 Roads to try and minimise disruption. It was noted that the highway scheme seemed likely to finish 

                 ahead of schedule.  
                 RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to Island roads re the situation in Ventnor Road.
75/15      CHURCHYARD MAINTENANCE              
                The Clerk had written to Hilary Tyler, Registrar to Portsmouth Diocesan Registry on the 6th May 

                 requesting evidence that responsibility for the maintenance of the closed churchyard had been passed to 

                 the Parish Council. A response had been received dated from Miss Tyler dated 15th May 2015, but it was 

                 viewed that this produced no evidence of a transfer, the fact that the Parish Council had assisted with 

                 works over a number of years was not evidence that the closed churchyard was its responsibility. It was 

                 a matter of fact that in order that works could be carried out  circa 1966 by the Parish Council, a Council 

                 minute demonstrated that it was necessary to obtain a faculty to undertake such.  

                RESOLVED: That the Clerk write again to Miss Tyler and agree the wording of the letter with the 
                                         Chairman.                                                           
76/15       DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 20th July in   

                 the Parish Hall.
               The meeting closed at 8.48pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              15TH JUNE 2015                                    
